
  

    Report Date: June 17, 2025 | Page 1 

 

 

STAFF REPORT: 2025 Replacement Reserve Fund Budget Item – Toro 3420 Triflex Mower #1 

with Thatch Kit  

BOARD ACTION:  
By Motion:  
The Board of Directors authorizes the planned 2025 Replacement Reserve Fund replacement of 
the Toro 3420 Triflex Mower #1 with Thatch Kit, in an amount not to exceed $76,934.42. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
The Toro 3420 Triflex Mower #1 with Thatch Kit is one of two primary fairway mowers in Tahoe 

Donner’s golf course maintenance fleet. This equipment is used daily on the course for fairway 

mowing and thatching operations, which are essential to maintaining course conditions and 

ensuring play is not delayed by maintenance activity.     

Mower #1 is scheduled to be replaced in 2025.  This staff report is prepared for board consideration 

because the project’s cost is over $50,000, and thus, per Resolution 2016-9, requires Board of 

Directors’ authorization for expenditures beyond budget approval. 

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS:  
Toro is the industry leader in golf course maintenance equipment and is the standard brand used 

across Tahoe Donner’s golf operations. Consistency in equipment brands increases operational 

efficiency and reduces downtime, as the golf maintenance staff is trained on Toro machinery and 

can perform routine maintenance with minimal learning curve.  

Due to global supply chain issues, the Association was unable to procure Toro equipment in 2022 

and 2023.  As a result, the Association committed to a three-year equipment purchase with Toro 

aligned with the RRF schedule, beginning in 2024. This year marks the second year of that 

replacement schedule and includes the Toro 3420 Triflex Mower #1 with Thatch Kit.  

Staff obtained a quote for the Mower at $76,319.17, and the project budget is $76,934.42, allowing 

a contingency to account for potential price fluctuations or additional costs related to delivery or 

configuration.  

OUTREACH: 
Not Applicable 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:   
The Toro 3420 Triflex Mower #1 with Thatch Kit is fully funded in the Replacement Reserve 

Fund. The Board of Directors approved the 2025 Replacement Reserve Fund Budget for the 

component at $76,934.42 during the annual budget process on October 10, 2024.  
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RECOMMENDATION: 

The recommended board action is as follows: 
 
The Board of Directors authorizes the planned 2025 Replacement Reserve Fund replacement of 
the Toro 3420 Triflex Mower #1 with Thatch Kit, in an amount not to exceed $76,934.42. 
 

Alternative(s) the Board may consider: 

Postpone the replacement for another year.  Staff do not recommend this option as it risks a 

significant increase in replacement cost in the future, repair costs and increased downtime on the 

existing unit, and the potential for being unable to replace the mower for several years.  

ATTACHMENTS: 

Toro – Turf Star Western quote  

 

Staff Report Prepared By: Miguel Sloane, Director of Operations  

Reviewed By: Jon Mitchell, Director of Capital Projects and Facilities 

Reviewed By: Annie Rosenfeld, General Manager 

Board of Directors Meeting: 6/27/2025 
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